
Lake Linden Village Council
Public Hearing
April 21st, 2022

President Schuldt called the hearing to order. Poirier reviewed the process for application to USDA-Rural Development through the Community Facilities Program to fund the purchase of a new police vehicle. He said preliminary numbers presented were for estimates and that bids would be solicited once the full application took place.
The numbers showed that with an approximate 45 - 55% grant and with allocation of the resale value of the current vehicle and equipping of the new one, it would cost the Village between $2,000 and $5,000 for the upgrade.

There was a discussion about the process and vehicle availability and then Schuldt open the floor for public comments. Hearing none, Schuldt adjourned the hearing.
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

April 21st, 2022

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Miller, Heide, Moyle, Hoffman and Reese. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the March regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Reese, supported by Trustee Codere to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Kevin Codere, a representative for the Houghton County Recreation Committee, was on hand to brief the Council on the non-motorized trail project connecting Hancock and Lake Linden.  He said the Village had signed on to the committee and there was an upcoming meeting for the representatives to attend to continue the project conversation. President Schuldt said he wanted to be part of the committee  so the Council agreed to appoint him as the representative in the endeavor.
Jeff Ratcliffe from KEDA was on hand to clarify more items for the CDBG project application. He reviewed the process so far and said that some of the items contained in the package had come in a bit higher than last year and created a situation where the Council needed to decide either to contribute a cash match of up to $56,000 to maintain the 25% grant match with the already-allocated PA 166 money, or to drop the match percentage to 22% and risk not scoring well enough.
There was a lengthy discussion about the options and a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to pledge the $56,000 and to keep the match at 25%. A special meeting was called for May 5th to finalize the application and satisfy the submission requirements.
After a brief discussion of the Police car grant application a motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by President Schuldt to support the full application to the USDA-Rural Development for the police vehicle grant/loan through the Community Facilities program and authorize Clerk Poirier to sign all appropriate documentation. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

The posting for the sale of four lots (36,37,38,39) in the Sibilsky Acres II plat on Corago St. had resulted in five bids. All sealed bids were received prior to the bid deadline and were ready to be opened. The bids were as follows:

· Deanne LaCasse


$25,500.00

· Andrew Goldsworthy

$24,000.00 (condition that a 1” 


Service line be allowed from 12th
· Alyssa Dupuis


$30,099.01

· Joe Heide



$3,000.00(with access to utilities)

· Stephen Jukuri


$25,100.00

Daniel Hendrickson




After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Moyle to accept the high bid from Alyssa Dupuis, and to place a 30-day window for the payment and completion of the sale. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over a couple of footnotes. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  33,164.55
 Water Fund

    
 $  10,885.81
Major Streets Fund

$   40,770.65
Local Streets Fund

$   24,200.75
 Municipal Streets    
 $    0
Sanitation Fund

$    5,229.18
TOTAL

          $   114,250.94
Poll vote: Yes: Miller, Hoffman, Heide, Reese, Codere, Moyle and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.

Poirier pointed out that the park fees on the cash flow chart would be inflated a bit because reservation fees would be front-loaded for the summer in this fiscal year.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier informed the Council that Dick Supina and he had met with DNR rep Matt Torreano regarding easement requests by the DNR for projected repairs on the trail #3 snowmobile trail. He said Dick asked him to table the approvals until a couple of questions regarding the trail transition and the trestle exchange from a decade earlier had been clarified. The Council reiterated its intent not to hold up progress on the work.
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Poirier said he and the chief would be working on the application to the USDA for the police vehicle.

Fire Report:
Chief Kotila went over the fire report. 
· He said that water cross preparations were proceeding, as well as the 4th of July. 
· Permit applications for the water cross through the Coast Guard and the DNR were submitted.  
· Chief Kotila and Joe Pini planned to attend a training class for fireworks classes to maintain certification.  
· Liquor License applications were presented for approval. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the license applications for the 4th of July and Water cross weekends and to approve the use of the park for both events.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.

· Kotila said that one member of the department had submitted his resignation, but that two others wanted full-time status which would bring the roster to 17.  A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to approve the addition of Kyle Sutinen and Christopher Outinen to the active roster. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

· Trustee Reese said that he met with the department and they wished to increase the stipends for the treasurer and secretary officers by $370 per calendar year, paid out of department funds, once per year in addition to the Village quarterly stipends, beginning with 2021.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Public Works Report:

The group discussed finding material to repair the potholes throughout the Village, which were the worst in many years. The nearest available material was in Escanaba and Andrew said it was $187 per ton delivered. He also said he could get some patch here with truckers who could backhaul it to Lake Linden. It could be up to 20 tons for $3,200.  After a discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Reese to arrange details to get as much cold patch as could be delivered for up to $6,000. Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Reese, Codere, Hoffman, Miller, Moyle and Schuldt. No: None. Motion was carried. 

Poirier said the Part-time employee had given his resignation and the time for a new summer youth worker had come as well. After a lengthy conversation it was decided to post the part-time operator without explicit rate of pay and summer youth position at $14.00 per hour. 

The deadline for bids for the Village Hall project had netted only one official bid. It was from U.P. Builders and Development for $153,800. There was a lengthy debate over the cost and the practicality of affording that amount. In the end it was determined that the repair could no longer wait and a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Heide to approve the lone bid and to contact the contractor to arrange the details. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Downtown Development Authority:

Chairperson Steve Pummill gave a report saying that the DDA had decided against joining the fledgling market collective group that was combining several local markets and conduct the Farmer’s market independently this year. The only change was moving from Saturdays to 4-7pm on Fridays for the upcoming season which was scheduled to begin on July 8th.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

There was no report.
Infrastructure:    

No report.
Property & Equipment 
Poirier said he had submitted a reimbursement request for dock expenses.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation:

No report
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

Poirier said that the Emergency Services millage was on the ballot in May.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:24 pm.  There were 7 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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